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NEWS RELEASE 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

January 24, 2025 

 

Attempted Malicious Wounding 

 

CITY OF FAIRFAX — The City of Fairfax Police Department is investigating the discharge of a 

firearm and an attempted malicious wounding that occurred at approximately 7:20 a.m. on January 24, 

2025 in the 3100 block of Campbell Drive. 

 

The Patrol Operations Division and Criminal Investigations Division recovered shell casings at the 

scene. Detectives determined that the incident occurred after an argument between two people who are 

known to each other. No injuries were reported and there are no indications that any property was 

damaged.  

 

A person of interest has been identified and warrants for attempted malicious wounding, use of a 

firearm in the commission of a felony, assault, and discharging a firearm within the City of Fairfax 

limits were obtained. This case is active pending warrant service. Our detectives are working diligently 

with our law enforcement partners to locate the suspect. See wanted bulletin for suspect details.  

 

If you have information regarding this incident, please contact Detective Stefanie Hairston at 703-293-

1645 or stefanie.hairston@fairfaxva.gov.  

 

Inquiries: Sergeant James Lewis, Public Information Office, 703-273-2889 or 

public.information@fairfaxva.gov 
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